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Dear Director Armor, 

The Alliance of Communities for Sustainable Fisheries (ACSF) is a 501 (c)(3) not-for-profit 
educational organization founded in 2002 for the purposes of connecting fishermen with their 
communities and to represent fishing interests in state and federal processes. The ACSF is a 
regional organization with commercial fishing leader representatives from Monterey, Moss 
Landing, Santa Cruz, Morro Bay and Pillar Point harbors and Port San Luis on our Board of 
Directors. Port communities and several recreational fishing organizations also have 
representatives on our Board, as does the California Wetfish Producers Association. Thus, the 
ACSF represents a large cross-section of fishing and community interests for the Central Coast 
of California. 

The ACSF has had extensive experience with the Monterey Bay and Channel Islands NMS's. 

Please accept the following comments about the proposed Chumash Heritage National Marine 
Sanctuary (CHNMS): 

NOAA's proposed CHNMS designation is built on untrue and incorrect assertions and 
violates NOAA's own guidelines and its Administrative designation process 

For the CHNMS designation, NOAA is using an administrative designation process, as 
compared to the traditional Congressional process, which was established by NOAA in 2014 
under 15 C.F.R. Part 922, Subpart B. The administrative designation process is based on, in 
large part, the important premise of consensus community support where all key interest groups 
are on board with the proposal. The administrative designation mechanism is used, as opposed 
to the Congressional process, for proposals that are lacking in controversy or potential negative 
impacts on affected interest group or sector, as has occurred in the past with some sanctuary 
proposals that necessitated extensive political review and resolution through legislation. The 
nomination process is now intended to be "bottom up" as opposed to a "top down" process. See 
15 CFR § 922.10(c)(7). To date, this process has been used for more discrete sites of 
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